
 MINUTES FROM THE FRIENDS OF ATASCADERO LAKE BOARD MEETING ON    

SEPTEMBER 16, 2014 

 

Present: Nancy Hair, Paul Murphy, Don Lynge, Jon Trumbull, Barbara Combs , Olan Kaigel and guests: 

Don Giessinger, Devin Best, Richard Dennis, Chuck Ward, Susie Blackwell, Steve Hopson. 

 

 6:00 until 6:30 pm executive session regarding the well. 

 Public meeting called to order by Don Lynge. 

 Approval of corrected minutes from the August 19, 2014 Board Meeting 

 Richard Dennis, President of EP Aeration, introduced himself and gave his report on what EP 

Aeration has to offer to aerate Atascadero Lake. He also explained his bid.  EP Aeration has 

installed similar systems throughout San Luis Obispo County. He explained his system, 

installation, running and maintenance costs and brought in one of the aerators. He met with 

Don Lynge and Paul Murphy a couple of weeks prior to the meeting to talk about goals. It was 

very informative and you can find more information on EP Aeration at: www.epaeration.com 

 Devin Best, Executive Director of the Upper Salinas Las Tables Resource Conservation District 

attended the meeting to let us know he has written and submitted on our behalf a 319 H Grant 

to fund the developing of the wetlands. This grant was submitted to the State Water Resource 

Control Board. The Regional Water Quality Control Board may review and even administer the 

grant.   We greatly appreciate his efforts. 

 Treasurer’s report by Nancy Hair: No deposits or withdrawals, balance of $783.26. 

 Jon Trumbull gave a report on the up-coming Lake Perimeter Clean-up day on October 4th. Flyers 

have been printed to put up around the lake and in the windows of businesses.  

 Don Lynge gave a report on the Kiosk that will be installed at The Lake Park. It is in the process 

and hopes to have it completed by the end of the year. 

 It was moved by Don Lynge and seconded by Paul Murphy to submit our letter to the committee 

chair of Dancing With Our Stars. All were in favor. 

 Nancy Hair spoke briefly about her class on Marketing at SPOKES in San Luis Obispo. 

 Susie Blackwell introduced herself and expressed an interest in our group. 

 Chuck Ward had ideas for us as far as fundraising and expressed an interest in becoming a Board 

Member. 

 The next board meeting is October 21, 6:00 in the Pavilion 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nancy Hair, Secretary, Friends of Atascadero Lake 


